
























From: paul sweezey
To: Richardson, Shay@Waterboards
Subject: RE: Paul Sweezey Farm LCS Metering Information
Date: Wednesday, May 29, 2024 4:12:08 PM

EXTERNAL:

Hello Shay,
Sorry for the late response, apparently I overlooked your email earlier.
Anyway, to answer your question, I just calculate my water application using the pivot
manufacturer’s specification on the output of the particular sprinkler package on whichever pivot
I’m calculating and apply that number to the total time the pivot has run that month. The computer
panel on the pivot also gives a rate of inches applied depending on the speed the pivot is running. I
have compared the output specs to what the pivot panel indicates and the numbers are generally
pretty close, which makes sense because the pivot’s computer is calibrated to the sprinkler package
from the factory before it’s put up in the field. I feel that by logging the hours per month that the
pivot runs and doing the math using the specified output that it gives me a pretty good indication of
the amount of water used.
Hope this helps.
Thank you,
Paul Sweezey
 

From: Richardson, Shay@Waterboards [mailto:Shay.Richardson@Waterboards.ca.gov] 
Sent: Monday, April 29, 2024 2:00 PM
To: paul sweezey 
Subject: Paul Sweezey Farm LCS Metering Information

 
Hi Paul,  
 
The LCS application submitted for Paul Sweezey Farm mentions that NRCS funding will
be sought for meters and other upgrades but the timeline for installation is unavailable
at this time. Can you please provide your plan to monitor water use for any unmetered
wells during the 2024 irrigation season?
 
Please let me know if you have any questions.
 
Thank you!
Shay
 
--
Shay Richardson
Senior Environmental Scientist (Specialist)



Supply, Demand, & Instream Flow Section
State Water Resources Control Board
Division of Water Rights
 




